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Staff Report 
March 16, 2020 Council Workshop Meeting 

 

Staff Contact Phone Email 

Sam Adams, Utilities Manager 360.817.1563 sadams@cityofcamas.us 

 

INTRODUCTION/PURPOSE/SUMMARY:  The City solicited quotes from three firms to provide 

cleaning services for aeration basin 3 at the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  Basin 3 is one of three 

aeration basins at the plant.  Over the years, bio-solids will amass at the bottom of the basin which 

require a contractor to remove and haul to a legal disposal site. The City received two quotes, one from 

Cowlitz Clean Sweep for $129,032.30 and another from River City Environmental for $287,775.45.   The 

City has selected Cowlitz Clean Sweep as lowest responsible firm. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  Total cost estimate is $129,032.30. The 2020 Water/Sewer budget has funds 

available to complete this work. 

  

RECOMMENDATION/RECOMMENDED ACTION/ACTION REQUESTED:  Staff recommends 

awarding the contract to Cowlitz Clean Sweep through approval of the Consent Agenda. 


